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Dear Friends of Kidsô Harbor, Inc., 

 

I am pleased to present the Kidsô Harbor, Inc. 2015 Annual Report. I want to thank our staff, multidisciplinary 

team partners, donors, our community, and the Board of Directors for making 2015 a vibrant year for the agency. 

Every day I see heroes, disguised as children, walk through our doors. Somehow, against all odds, these children 

find the strength and courage to talk about the abuse they have experienced. Think about that for just a moment. 

So often these children come through our doors vulnerable and broken. For these children, Kidsô Harbor cannot 

change what has happened, but together, we can change what happens next.  

 

You see, through your continued support, Kidsô Harbor can minimize the number of times a child must tell their 

story.  Working together with our multidiscipline team members, we strive to prevent duplication of services 

across law enforcement, Childrenôs Division, and medical providers thereby lessening the trauma experienced by 

children. Kidsô Harbor ensures children receive the services they need through comprehensive advocacy from the 

moment we receive the referral until there is a final disposition in the case. Our counseling program helps them 

heal by providing trauma-informed, evidence based counseling services. Without your support, these programs 

would never happen. 

 

Our fiscal year has been full of activities. In August 2015, we welcomed 

Melanie, a two year old, fully certified facility dog, to our staff. Her addition 

helped to fill the missing link left by Ronnyôs death in March, 2015. Melanie 

has been a wonderful support to children coming in for forensic interviews,        

counseling and medical exams.  We are working to familiarize Melanie with the 

courtroom setting and eventually she will sit in the witness stand when children 

are required to testify in court. 

 

In September 2015, a team from the National Childrenôs Alliance visited Kidsô Harbor for our reaccreditation site 

visit. During their day long visit to the agency, they attended a multidiscipline team 

case review meeting, and met with our staff, board members, and multidiscipline 

team members. The reviewers also examined all of our policies and procedures. We 

are happy to announce they had many positive comments about our program and       

confirmed our accreditation. Kidsô Harbor is the only nationally accredited child  

advocacy center serving victims of child abuse in our ten county service area.  Cont. 

Today, a sixteen-year-old boy shared he has been abused by a family friend for six years.  I asked him if he had 

told anyone the details before.  He said, ñNo, youôre the first.ò  I thanked him for telling me.  He said, ñNo, thank 

you.  I feel so much better getting it off my chest.ò  Today I humbly say this has happened to many times to count 

with boys and girls from ages 3-18.  I often wonder how and why they feel they can share with me.  Honestly, I 

know the answer. 

They have shared just enough information that a hotline call was made by  someone who cared. Law enforcement 

or Childrensô Division started an investigation that led to Kids Harbor. The child is greeted by an advocate, 

Melanie the support pup, a nurse, and me ï an interviewer ready to listen. It doesn't end here, but the next steps 

are done by a team. Today they share, and today we listenò!                      Diana Sederwall, Forensic Interviewer  

A Greeting from the Executive Director 

Empowering Children to Find their Voice 

 



In January 2016, we had secured full funding through the 

Neighborhood Assistance Program Tax Credit Grant to begin 

renovations for the lower level of our building. The expansion 

of our building will allow us to expand our counseling         

program, provide a large conference room for training and 

community education programs, and provide additional office 

space. We are proud to report construction is underway. We 

plan to be utilizing this additional space by December 2016. 

 

 

In March 2016, Kidsô Harbor was notified we had 

been awarded substantial new funding through a 

Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) Grant. These much 

needed funds will allow us to add additional staff, 

allow our staff to attend nationally recognized 

training, and provide much needed equipment and 

office supplies. You see, since 2006, the number of 

children referred for services has more than dou-

bled while our staff has remained the same. The 

additional staff will provide dedicated staff for each 

of our locations rather than staff members   spend-

ing precious time traveling to and from each office. 

These new positions will also allow us to expand 

our volunteer program and   ensure all children receive comprehensive services. 

 

We look forward to all the upcoming year will bring. Our staff and Board of Directors continue to evaluate our 

programs to ensure we provide the best services possible to our community. With your continued support, we 

will continue to provide high-quality services to the children abuse victims and their non-offending caregivers. 

 

Sincerely, 

Cara Gerdiman  

Cara M. Gerdiman 

Executive Director 

ñNearly 10 years ago I was assisting with a child abuse case in my emergency room.  I had talked with this medical 

provider before about what he did and I was interested in assisting.  But this night, this little girl, helped me make the 

final decision, I was in it to help.  Although starved, beaten and raped; she was now with safe people in a safe 

place.  She sure did have a big smile, a lot of them.  Even though it took years and years for her to get justice in the 

criminal justice system, that night she was safe and happy with us.          

 Often times just hearing they are healthy and physically okay (or not pregnant) allows a child to focus on other aspects 

of the investigation.  It's not an easy job, and I have learned things certainly are not fair and our justice system is too 

slow.  However, our system is full of people who truly care and want the very best for victims, and to hold offenders 

accountable.  All of this comes together beyond the doors at Kids Harbor.ò               Dee Ballard, Forensic Nurse  

 

What We Do 

Board of Directors:  
 

Khristina Pahlmann, Danna Kahrs, Carrie Judas, Julia Hammond,  
Jerry Hawken,  Vicki Granneman, Tracy Peters, Julie Dill, Cara Gerdiman  
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What Humbles Me? 

ñI never know when I walk into 

Kids' Harbor  what to expect. 

Case by case, I see so many   

different emotions, sadness to 

anger and often times denial.  I 

see the tear filled eyes as we go 

through an exam, trying so hard 

to comfort and console this 

child, while we check them over 

to make sure they are Ok. And 

yet, afterwards they can still 

muster up a smile. This gives me 

hope that they will be alrightò.    
  Rita Helvey,           

       Medical Assistant  

ñTo me, Kids Harbor is a place where we 

make meaningful impact for child  victims 

who could easily become lost in a very  

demanding world. Kids Harbor is more 

than a place to go when something bad 

happens - It is a place that provides       

support,  encouragement and   reassurance 

to each child and family that comes 

through our doorò.                    
          Rebecca Padgett, 

      Child and Family Advocate  

Feeling Safe 

ñAs a child we look to our parents for protection and unconditional love.      

Imagine the confusion if those people were hurting you or didn't believe you 

when you told them someone else was hurting you.   I can't imagine how lonely 

and scared a small child would feel.  Kids' Harbor may be the first place that 

child has ever felt believed, cared for and loved.   I am thankful our community 

has a place for these hurting children to turn;  somewhere they can begin the long  

journey to  healing.   A place where it is safe to tell their story to loving caring 

people who only want to help and not victimize them furtherò.                                

         Jackie Schulte, Intake/Volunteer Coordinator  

Why? 

òIt is hard to accurately describe what Kids' Harbor means to me as an investigator.  To understand the signifi-

cance of what Kidsô Harbor offers, you have to have some understanding of what it was like before we had 

professional accredited child advocacy centers.  One of my first investigations, in the mid-90's, was a child 

who disclosed sexual abuse by a relative.  After his initial disclosure, he was referred to what was then the  

Department of Family Services.  I  participated in an uncomfortable interview, on a couch in the concrete 

floored "living room" of the old fire station on Osage Beach road.  The room was loud, cold, and unwelcom-

ing.  We had no video recording, and the interviewer was terrible.  I can say that because it was me!  I didn't 

have the  training, the vocabulary, the tools, and any working understanding of child development and the   

disclosure process.  I know I didn't serve that child, but we did the best we could. 

Fast forward to today.  Kids' Harbor Child Advocacy Center is here because it fills the needs of abused      

children. In 2001, Kidsô Harbor  started providing investigators with everything I wish Iôd had earlier.  They 

provide  advocates, Forensic Interviewers, forensic medical examinations, and mental health services.  As an 

investigator, I can focus on the situations that led to the child being victimized, and trust the care of the victim 

and their family to Kidsô Harbor.  My duty shifts often run deep into the morning hours.  On the way home 

sometimes I drive by Kidsô Harbor.  It sits still at night, quiet, dark, peaceful even. I know in a few hours the 

phones will ring, the faxes will print, the computers will run, the families will come, the conference room will 

host dozens of team members, and the mental and medical needs of children will be tended to with the highest 

levels of care.  To me, Kids'  Harbor means having the facility and resources to serve the needs of our           

children and really believing itôs the best there is.ò                                                                                                                                                  
                            Stacey Mosher, Missouri State Highway Patrol Corporal  

What Drives Me To Do This Work? 


